
 

ORANGE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING 

2028 STATE ROUTE 487 

ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859 

Phone: (570)683-5836, email: orangetwp@pa.metrocast.net 

September 2, 2021 

Call to Order: 

The meeting of the Orange Township Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman Calvin Fox.  

Attending were, Supervisor John Long, Secretary/Treasurer Erika Burkhart, Supervisor Gene “Dan” 

Fetterman, John and Jen Thackray, Bob and Elaine Edwards, Don Bogert. 

Minutes:   The minutes of the August 5, 2021 meeting was presented and approved. 

Recognition of Guests:  Don Bogert inquired on where the responsibility lies for the maintenance of the 

flood properties.  Cal Fox explained it is the responsibility of the Township however, the mower is 

broken at this point and we are trying to get a replacement mower that will cut the properties more 

efficiently.  He wondered what the “Covid” money was going to be used for.  He suggested we use the 

funds for electronics recycling.  Erika Burkhart explained the Township planned to wait until the final 

rules were released and that we have until 2026 to spend the money.  Bob and Elaine Edwards had 

some concerns regarding issues on Stoneybrook Road.  It was explained this was a state road however, 

the trees in the creek will be cleaned out by the Township with a grant from the county and they would 

call the state regarding the Stoneybrook Road sign to be replaced.   

Mt. Pleasant Sewer:  Running ok 

Woods Edge Sewer:  Running ok.   

  

Treasurers Report: 

General Fund   237193.27 

ARPA   64582.64   

State Fund  313028.41 

Mt. Plsnt Sewer  49240.80 

Woods Edge Sewer         6383.76 

 

Bills:  Supervisor John Long made a motion to approve the paid bills.  Dan Fetterman seconded.  Motion 

approved.    

Police Report:   

Zoning and SEO Report:   
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Roadmaster:  Calvin Fox reported they have been repairing equipment, doing flood related work, tree 

removal, and will clean Stoneybrook as soon as we can.  The tar and chip and fog seal has been 

completed and Kline Road will be started next week.  

Old Business:   

Welliversville Road/Williams Co.:  There is spidering on Welliversville near the entry to the compressor 

station.  Williams has agreed to cut the sections out and repave the road.  They will video the roads 

when finished.   

New Business:  

For the Good of the Township:   

Adjournment:  With no further business left to discuss, Supervisor John Long made a motion to adjourn 

the meeting, Supervisor Dan Fetterman seconded, motion approved. The meeting was adjourned at 

8:17pm. 

Respectively Submitted, 

 

Erika Burkhart 

Orange Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 


